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Members of the East Valley ABATE-
AZ Chapter met on the morning of Monday 
December 26, 2022 at the What the Hell / 
Slaughterhouse Bar.  It was a sunny, mid-
50’s morning. Eleven bikes departed on the 
ride to Tortilla Flat. 

It was a beautiful day to spend at the out-
door saloon listening to music, have some 
refreshments, stroll the boardwalk, and take 
a desert ride along the twists & turns of the 
Apache Trail. 

East Valley ABATE is one of numerous 
ABATE-AZ Chapters of this Motorcyclists' 
Rights Organization. It is a good group of 
people who enjoy motorcycling and spending 
time & having fun with like-minded people. 

All motorcyclists should support their lo-
cal MRO… ABATE of AZ Volunteers continu-
ously monitor what is happening at the State 
Capitol, to help promote motorcycle safety 
& protect our rights as motorcyclists. Some 
examples of ABATE-AZ accomplishments in-
clude Freedom of Choice regarding helmets, 
no height restrictions on handlebars, and no 
more emissions testing on motorcycles. 

To learn more about ABATE of Arizona 
and to find a Chapter near you visit http://
www.abateofaz.org/ You are encouraged to 
attend a meeting and learn more about how 
ABATE is working on behalf of motorcyclists.  
  Ride Safe ~ Ride Often ~ Ride Aware

Betsy

Boxing Day Ride with East Valley ABATE
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